Mr. Walter H. Burden, Principal, Hamlin Rural High School, Hamlin, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Burden:

I really feel very apologetic about not being able to keep my engagement with you for May 20th.

Rotary International changed dates twice, and the date has been set earlier than in the past. It is generally in June. But this is something over which I had no control.

Wishing you and your senior class the best that this old world in its turmoil can offer, I am

Sincerely yours,

FGA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.